ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB
Minutes of the committee meeting held on

Thursday 12 July 2018 at the Heritage Centre at 11.00

1.  Geoff welcomed all present. 

2.   The Minutes of the meeting held on 23 May 2018 were confirmed

3.   Matters Arising from minutes

i   Revised Laws & T D’s
Roger suggested that the members at the club and those playing in our tournaments       should be reminded of certain basic rules for control eg Leaving bidding cards on table until the lead is played. 

ii   Website

It was agreed that the present website is out of date and should be up dated to one that will automatically   co-ordinate results to make publishing simpler. Geoff will investigate the best option.

iii    Tournament 2018

Scoring   Roger reported on the scoring and suggested improvements for    Assignments Orientation:

*  Look at the bridgemate

*  Report from team scorer

*  Look at the Grid - Green Section/A Section

*  Lower team number plays N/S

It was agreed that there should be a dedicated person appointed to assist the TD for orientation. Penalties will be applied for incorrect orientation.

4  Finance 

· Jane issued a statement of present Finances  


Bank Balances
30/06/2018



Petty Cash
1581.97



Bank

70020.44



Total

71602.41

· Arthur to confirm with insurer that equipment remains at the Heritage Centre

5.  Membership, Subs and Attendance 

Jane presented a Year to Date Attendance table for comparison including the monthly Intro Afternoons. (See Attached)
6.  Calendar 

Pairs Championship:  Proposed date 15 October. Geoff to speak to Stan.

7.  Heritage Centre
Our preference is to remain at the HC as it has dedicated storage capacity and the venue meets the needs of the men (Thursday) and training.
The agreement was to continue paying the same rent until such time as it is raised depending on the lease from the Municipality.
The concern is that part of the agreement would be to contribute to the cost of the maintenance of the building which is an unknown quantity.

It has been agreed to continue at the HC for the foreseeable future but to make enquiries in to alternative venues for the future.

The Links has kindly offered to host the Men’s bridge. Access to storage facilities may not be available at all times.

A meeting is to be arranged with Eugenie to discuss the above. (Sally)
8.  Any other business


i )  Boards and Cards   The following was proposed by Geoff and agreed


CARDS
· Buy 32 decks to replace paper on Monday, so only play with plastic.
Cost: R42 x 32 = R1344.

· STANDBY PAPER CARDS. Use for Tournament. If needed for regular 2 Section Monday, replace 2 case with plastic

· Budget to replace old plastic (348) over time, as they wear out.

(Geoff to identify and report. Full case replacement only)

  
CASES AND BOARDS:   Replace as needed

            ii )  Farewell Party for Judy Beck

It was proposed by Sally that a farewell party  be arranged at The Links after bridge on Monday 23 or 30 July.  Wine and Snacks to be supplied and payed for by SFB Bridge Club. Geoff to contact Judy.
A meeting with Sally, Geoff and Eugenie has been arranged to discuss the above.

iii)  Charity Day

The beneficiary of the Charity Day funds was discussed. 

Previously the NSRI has been the beneficiary. It was agreed that other Charities should be considered.

Roger suggested Hospice, Geoff suggested Rotary and Arthur proposed The Disney Creche in Sea Vista which is has many needs. Money raised could be used to pay for a special project. Arthur will make enquiries and report back.

It was agreed that the beneficiary should be a ‘non contentious’  Charity  so that commercial businesses in the village who have been willing to assist with prizes and donations in the past will feel happy to do so.

Geoff has given Melanie a Check List to delegate various portfolios as she will be away and would like to help Rose as much as possible prior to leaving in mid- August

iv)  Penalties imposed

It was reinforced that Penalties must be imposed for cell phones ringing/or in evidence at bridge club competitions. A top will be deducted for this offence. (Minutes of 19 March 2018)
Roger raised the question of the President of the Bridge Club for next year. We should all give this matter serious thought before the next meeting.
The meeting ended at 13.00

